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September 2016 Closure of right turn into College Street 

 Construction hours 

The majority of work will take place from 7am-6pm, 

Monday to Friday and from 8am-1pm on Saturday. 

If any out-of-hours work is required, Lendlease will 

directly notify residents in the vicinity of the works.  

Working with the community 

Lendlease is committed to minimising impacts on local 

residents during construction of the Kingsford Smith 

Drive upgrade and we look forward to working with you 

throughout construction. 

For more information about the change please contact 

the team on 1800 084 383. 

 

As part of major construction activities starting on the 

Kingsford Smith Drive upgrade, the right turn into College 

Street will permanently close from Tuesday 4 October. 

 

The closure is required to create space for road widening 

activities and assist with safe and efficient traffic flow 

through the area. There will be no change to the left turn in 

or out of College Street onto Kingsford Smith Drive.  

 

Alternate access to the area for westbound motorists is via 

Alison Street, approximately 200 metres east of College 

Street. Additional signs will be installed to assist motorists 

accessing the area. 

 

At the completion of the Kingsford Smith Drive upgrade, 

the intersection of Kingsford Smith Drive and Alison Street 

will be signalised to improve safety for vehicles turning 

right across three eastbound lanes of traffic. 

 
 


